## HEFNER NEW HEAD OF ORGANIZATION

Mayor R. A. Hefner was elected president of the Chamber of Commerce at a meeting of the new board of directors Monday noon at the Chamber of Commerce rooms, succeeding Perry Maxwell.

Other officers elected were C. W. Herd, vice president; O. H. Wolverton, treasurer.

Selection of secretary to succeed James Barron, resigned March 15, was deferred. C. E. Ringer, acting secretary, was retained until such time as definite action is taken.

Many matters pertaining to Chamber of Commerce activities were discussed and it was unanimously decided that regular weakly sessions of the board or various committees would would be held at 12:20 o'clock Monday of each week.